
Holy Moly! What is happening with our weather? Probably about ½ of our members are enjoying the 

warmer temps but the other half are like – where’s the snow? We want to snowmobile, snowshoe and 

cross-country ski!!! We can still hope that March will bring weather to enjoy winter sports. 

Our February board meeting addressed numerous issues beginning with an update on the hail repairs. 

Jacob is working very hard to keep things moving along but dealing with the bureaucracy of the 

insurance company is challenging, as many of you know. The clubhouse is the main issue with concerns 

over relocating our heating units inside and continuing discussion regarding the roof above the pool. We 

acknowledge that all our members are impatient to get this restoration done but please, we are working 

on the issue. Will keep you posted as things move along, albeit slowly. Your patience and understanding 

are appreciated.   

Hopefully you have noticed the new flooring in both the upstairs room and the craft room. The exercise 

room is on the schedule for new flooring. Although the tile restoration project in the hallway has been 

disappointing, Jacob has been working with Stanley Steamer to achieve better results. Expect more work 

to be completed on this project. 

Lots of activities have been added to the Social Activities Committee. There is a Moon Rise Hike planned 

for Feb 24 and a Movie Night on Feb 25. The newest activity, STEAM club, has been a smashing success! 

Thank you to Brandy Shooks for organizing this amazing activity for the kids! All activities are on the 

bulletin board and the website calendar.   

Time is running short for members to consider running for the Board of Directors. There are 3 positions 

open, each requiring a 3-year commitment. If you are interested, review the Bylaws Articles VI, VII & VIII 

and the Rules/Policy Book Rules 22 to 32. You can find that information on our website under the 

‘Owners’ tab.  The deadline for submission of your bio is April 15th. Vickie Fields is the Chair of the 

Nominating Committee so all interested parties should contact her at vlsfields@gmail.com. 

Mark your calendar for our Annual Meeting on Saturday, June 22. Please plan to attend and get updated 

reports from the Board and Executive Director, as well as a financial audit report. Election results are 

announced at the conclusion of this meeting.  

As always, we appreciate and encourage your input. Reach out to the Board at any time by attending 

the meetings, calling or emailing members of the Board. 

Respectfully,  

Colleen Campo 

President - PIHA Board of Directors 

 


